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IN THE MATTER OF THE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991 
  
AND  
  
IN THE MATTER OF THE HANMER SPRINGS FLYRIDE APPLICATION, HANMER 

 
  
LOCAL AUTHORITY HURUNUI DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 MINUTE 5 

 
CLOSURE OF HEARING 
 

1.0 I have now had the opportunity to review the right of reply by the Applicant and the associated 

conditions proposed and I am satisfied that the hearing does not need to be reconvened and that I do 

not require any further information. 

2.0 As of the 23rd of December 2021, the hearing is closed. 

3.0 I propose, pursuant to s37(1)(a) of the Resource Management Act, to extend the timeframe for issuing 

the decision to 24 working days and will issue the decision on or before the 11th of February 2022. In 

extending the timeframe I have taken into account the interests of all parties involved in this process 

who would be directly affected by the extension and the interests of the community in ensuring that 

an appropriate assessment of the effects of the proposal is undertaken. In this regard I note that I am 

away from the office for an extended period during the summer holidays which is couple with the fact 

that the scale of the application and information received, the complexities involved and the matters 

that I need to consider in reaching a decision warrant the extension of time. 

 

 
Dean Chrystal      

Hearings Commissioner      

23rd December 2021 


